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Willow Ridge Civic Association 

A Message From the President 
    
Dear Friends and Neighbors,Dear Friends and Neighbors,Dear Friends and Neighbors,Dear Friends and Neighbors,    
The annual Willow Ridge Garage Sale was approved by those in attendance at 
the meeting for the weekend starting June 13th.  Many different concerns for 
each of the possible dates were discussed, but the consensus fell on June 13.  
Thanks to E-Wind and Facebook,  most of you have been aware of this for 
quite some time and have begun to make your plans.   I would like to thank 
Joe, for taking time out of his busy schedule and volunteering to do the leg 
work for this year’s sale once again. 
 

Next Item.  As you know, the Willow Ridge Civic Association is made up of 
volunteers.  Each of the activities occurs because someone took time to help, 
and for this we also say thank you.  Funding for the association comes from 
dues, fundraising events and advertising.  This year, we were unable to host 
one of the fundraising events. In an effort to balance the budget,  the July and 
August issue of the Wind-in-the-Willows will be combined into a single issue 
and be published  July 21st.  This will also benefit the parents who want to 
congratulate their children for their accomplishments by giving them some ex-
tra time to submit their articles (see below).  
  
And now for the fun events.   1) The WRCA will be awarding scholarships for 
our graduating students.  2) Our annual Garage Sale  June 13 & 14;  3) Na-
tional Night Out August 5;  4)  Movie Night August 8.  There will be E-Winds 
and Facebook with more details.  For movie night in particular,  there is plenty 
of work left and we could use your help.    
  
Our next meeting is Tuesday, June 10 (last one for the summer) at 7:30pm at 
the Ellicott Creek Fire Hall. Hope to see you there! 
 

Sincerely,   

Rick VonLangenRick VonLangenRick VonLangenRick VonLangen 

Note.  I read every email you send and will try to help.   Sometimes it is just 

not possible.   wrca.president@gmail.com  

Do you have a graduating senior, college or high 

school, in the family this year ?   

 

Let Willow Ridge celebrate with you.   

See page 3 for details! 



Wind-in-the-Willows Page 2 

WRCA Minutes  
May 13, 2014 
 
President Rick VonLangen called the meeting to order at 

7:33 p.m. Also present were Vice President James Cwier-

ley, and Treasurer Tom Amodeo. Board members present 

were Mark Hammer, Dawn Cwierley, Marijean Nichols, 

Bill VanSplunder, Derrick Ong, and Carol Zaffram.  Com-

munity attendees included Peter Nichols, Virginia Winter, 

Doris Mohr, and Tim Ng.        

 

Secretary Minutes: A motion was made by Tom Amodeo 

to approve the secretary minutes from the April meeting. 

Jim Cwierley seconded and board approval followed.  

 

Treasurer Report: Tom Amodeo reported that there is 

currently an account balance of $10,089 in the bank as of 

April. Marijean Nichols made a motion to approve, sec-

onded by Carol Zaffram and board approval was granted.   

 

There were variance overages reported in several areas, 

followed by discussion of solutions. Jim Cwierley pro-

posed the idea of combining summer newsletters.  The 

committee agreed to have a June newsletter followed by a 

combined July/August newsletter. The planned mailing 

date would be July 21.  A motion was made Tom Amodeo 

to approve the this proposal, seconded by Carol Zaffram, 

and board approval followed.  

 

Membership Report: In Lynn Getzin's absence, Tom  

Amodeo reported that we currently had a $30 membership  

income.  

 

President’s Report: Rick VonLangen reported that there 

were no new volunteers, but we are always looking for new 

helpers. There were no recent resident emails.    

 

Old Business:  Virginia Winter from the Garden Club 

spoke about the club's history.   

 

New Business:    

Tom Amodeo will be taking the lead on planning the 2014 

movie night.  We are planning to host the movie night on a 

Saturday in August. A committee will be formed and have 

an initial meeting in May.   

 

Joe Battaglia will oversee the annual Garage Sale.  It will 

take place June 13 & 14.  

 

Rick VonLangen reported that Bob Foladare will be step-

ping down as scholarship coordinator.  He also asked for a  

 
Continued on Page 4 
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Celebrate your grad with Celebrate your grad with Celebrate your grad with Celebrate your grad with 
an announcement, an announcement, an announcement, an announcement,     
Willow Ridge style!Willow Ridge style!Willow Ridge style!Willow Ridge style!    

 

In the May and June issues, you 
have seen our column honoring the 
Willow Ridge graduates of 2014. 
There is still a chance to include 
your loved one in the July/August 
issue if you haven’t already.  Sub-
mit your graduate’s name, ad-
dress, and graduating school 
(college or high school). Include 
any accomplishments and/or goals he/she might 
have.  To make the announcement extra special, be 
sure to include a signed “one-liner;” a personal 
message to your graduate.  Please submit your ad 
by July 7.  Printed/typed announcements, on a full 
size sheet of paper, may be placed in the box on 
the porch at 221 North Brier, or better yet, email 
me at  
wiweditor@gmail.com.  Please keep in mind that 
although there are no restrictions on announcement 
length, editing may become necessary.   

Willow Ridge Salutes these  
Sweet Home High Graduates of the Class of  2014 

 
Congratulations to Mark Fuller from Westcliffe Drive. He will be attending Buffalo State College in the Fall, in  

the Criminal Justice Major. Congratulations Mark, from your entire family, We are very proud of  all your accomplish-

ments and the wonderful person you are! 

Taylor Sutherland, 223 Kaymar,  will be attending St Francis University in Pennsylvania in the fall where he will play 
NCAA Division 1 Men's Volleyball. He has been accepted into the Pre-Law/Finance program.  Congratulations, Tay-

lor, we are so proud of you!  Love, Mom, Cam & Tessa 

 

Learn NY Curricula & Regents Prep 

Global History Proficiency and Prep Course 
Web-based Learning 

   

Individual or Group Coaching Available 
      **Special Introductory Rate** 
 

   Contact Julie Nichols  
      (716) 807 – 9634 
   julie@learnNY.com 
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Ride For Roswell 

Goes Through  

Willow Ridge 

Saturday, June 28 
 
The Ride For Roswell is a year-round fundraising 
program for Roswell Park Cancer Institute that 
culminates in a celebratory cycling event every 
June. This year, The Ride will again travel 

through Willow Ridge on Saturday, June 28, 

between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 12:30 p.m.  

 
Bicyclists will travel on South Ellicott Creek 
Road, Denrose Drive and Willow Ridge Drive to 
the Amherst Bike Path bridge over Interstate 990 
as they make their way to the UB North Campus. 
Come out and cheer on the riders as they make 
their way to the finish line! 
  
Drivers and residents on these roads should take 
extra precautions and expect delays due to heavy 
bicycle traffic. The Ride For Roswell is working 
closely with the Amherst Police Department to 
conduct The Ride safely through all intersections, 
and to keep disruptions to a minimum.   
  
If you’d like to sign up as a volunteer and guide 

riders through Willow Ridge, visit                   

RideForRoswell.org or call 716-THE-RIDE to 

sign up today! 

Willow Ridge Civic  

Association 

 
 
 
 
 

T 
he Willow Ridge Civic Association is 
organized for the mutual civic benefit of 
all living in the Willow Ridge Subdivi-
sion.  Through its membership and or-

ganization, the Association promotes neighbor-
liness through group activities and social 
events designed to foster community spirit.  In 
addition the Association is dedicated to the 
preservation of property values through aware-
ness of the local environment and by working 
closely with various Town of Amherst agen-
cies.  

716.525.5232 
Small enough to know you Big enough to serve you 

Protect your investment!Protect your investment!Protect your investment!Protect your investment!    
Concrete Driveway & Patio Cleaning and SealingConcrete Driveway & Patio Cleaning and SealingConcrete Driveway & Patio Cleaning and SealingConcrete Driveway & Patio Cleaning and Sealing    

Call for a Free Estimate!Call for a Free Estimate!Call for a Free Estimate!Call for a Free Estimate!    

Large commercial pours 
Foundations 
Driveways 

Decorative Patios 
Integral Color 

Exposed Aggregate 

WRCA Minutes continued from page 2 
 

volunteer to present the student scholarship this year. Mark Ham-

mer volunteered.   

 

There was also a discussion regarding the Willow Ridge Christ-

mas Tree.  Mark Hammer volunteered to make some calls to look 

into cost of and they type of tree needed.   

 

Open Forum:   Dawn Cwierley reported that neighbor had 

reached out to her about a Winterfest idea.  We will look at this 

again in September/October.   

 

Dawn Cwierley reminded the committee that this was her last 

meeting and there will be an open board position.   

 

Tom Amodeo reported that he and Derrick Ong have been talking 

about a potential phone app that would allow residents quick ac-

cess to information and be a go green solution. A proposal will be 

brought to the next meeting.   

 

Adjournment: With no further items on the agenda, a motion 

was made Tom Amodeo and seconded Mark Hammer to adjourn 

at 8:48 p.m. The next meeting is Tuesday, June 10, at the Ellicott 

Creek Fire Hall at 7:30 p.m. All Willow Ridge residents are wel-

come.   Respectfully Submitted, Dawn M. Cwierley.  
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Neighborhood 
 News 

 
 
 
 
 
 

In Sympathy 
 
Neighbors on Manor Oak Drive would like to express 
their belated, yet sincere condolences to Joanne Culkin 
and her family on the death of Jack in early December. 
Jack was a familiar face in the neighborhood, espe-
cially around election time when he could be seen can-
vassing the street with his trusty clipboard and occa-
sional petition to be signed. 

 

Welcome 
A belated welcome to John Flint who moved into 517 
Kaymar Drive at the end of January 2014.  John moved 
here from Omaha, Nebraska and is currently employed 
at 3M in Tonawanda.  John, we wish you much happi-
ness in your new home.  

 

Congratulations 
Congratulations to Gary and Paula McCarthy of Kay-
mar Drive on becoming first-time grandparents.  Oliver 
Reid was born to their son, Michael and daughter-in-
law, Ericka of North Tonawanda on November 27, 
2013. Best wishes to all!! 

Submit signed letters to the editor, ads, 

neighborhood news to  

wiweditor@gmail.com or place in porch box 

at 221 North Brier Rd.   

 

Deadline dates are given on the bottom left 

corner of the first page in each edition.    

                From Snow to           
 

 

T 
 
emperatures are finally on the rise in Buffalo, which is quite different from the frigid 
weather this winter. The fluctuating mercury combined with piles of snow storm debris 
are making it hard to breathe for allergy sufferers.  

  
In fact, Buffalo was recently ranked #26 on the 2014 Spring Allergy Capitals list from the Asthma and Allergy 
Foundation of America. This is based to higher than average pollen counts, high use of allergy medications by local 
patients and too few allergy specialists in the metro area. 
 
The location, climate, different types of trees, and industrial pollution alone make Buffalo a target for allergy vic-
tims, but the variety of weather and now debris on the ground is making it even worse.  

The record setting snow fall on the east could also mean a late flowering season for trees.  That means that once the 
temperatures do warm up, pollinating trees will be busy catching up, spewing higher than average amounts of 
sneezing and sniffles, inducing allergens into the spring air. 
  
If you are not sure of what you are dealing with, it’s probably a good idea to visit a doctor or pharmacist, who may 

go over your medical history. 

Dawn Cwierley 

Thanks to our contributors this month, Dawn Cwierley of the 
WRCA Board of Directors and Virginia Winter of the Willow 
Ridge Garden Club. 
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Classified  

 Classified is a service provided for the use of  Willow Ridge Civic Association members free of charge.  

Please print or type your ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign your ad (not the envelope) and include 

your address and phone number.  Classified is not to be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 221 N. 

Brier and place in porch box, or email to wiweditor@gmail.com. 
 

For Sale 
Baby:  Like new baby highchair.  White with mint green accents. $25.00.  691-5620 
 

Outdoor furniture/household:  TWO (2) PATIO SETS:  1)  MARTHA STEWART, glass top table w/6 chairs, um-
brella w/stand,  gray color, excellent condition, $300; 2)  White molded resin table and matching 4 chairs w/heavy 

duty fabric blue/gray cushions, white umbrella w/stand $175.  Cylindrical Bird cage, 14" in diameter and 27" high 
and sits on an 18" high stand.  Opens from the top.  Includes all needed accessories: toys, ladders, perches, 
feeding trays, etc.  Perfect for finches, parakeets, parrot.  $50. Call 716-525-1205.  

Willow Ridge Garden Club-  
Get To Know Us 

 
e Willow Ridge Garden Club was or-
ganized in 1966 by 25 women living 
in Willow Ridge headed by Barbara 
Joslin. 
 
The meetings took place in homes, 
then in the Willow Ridge cafeteria.  

Now, the club meets the first Wednesday of the month 
at 7pm, at the United Church of Christ, Koenig and 
Parker. 
 
The members of the garden club maintain the garden 
at the Willow Ridge sign at the entrance to our 
neighborhood.  The club also dedicated a bench in 
memory of Jean Barron, and planted a dogwood in 
memory of Marie Lagona John.  You may not be 
aware that two trees were purchased which now help 
beautify the Amherst Bike Path at Sweet Home and 
Dodge.   
 
The Willow Ridge Garden Club raises funds by hold-
ing Spring flower sales and  poinsettia-wreath sales.  
We also acknowledge the beautiful gardens in our 
neighborhood, providing encouragement by touring 
the gardens and giving certificates of excellence. 
 
Members in the club are active in many areas, such as 
decorating T.R. site in Buffalo, in December, and the 
Erie County Fair Flower Exhibit.  We are involved in 
the National Convention at Adams Mark for garden 
clubs in all states and in some foreign countries.   
 
We extend garden therapy to folks at the Weinburg 
Campus and have donated to selected local projects. 
 
 

Our membership has extended beyond the borders of Willow 
Ridge.  People are taking notice.  All of these things are accom-
plished because we are dedicated to our goals—encouraging 
interest, and education in all phases of gardening, better horti-
cultural practices, civic beautification, conservation of natural 
resources and to arouse public interest in environmental con-
cerns.   Virginia Winter 

Please note the July and August issues of Please note the July and August issues of Please note the July and August issues of Please note the July and August issues of 
the the the the WindWindWindWind----inininin----thethethethe----Willows Willows Willows Willows will be combined will be combined will be combined will be combined 
this year.  this year.  this year.  this year.      
Submissions for July/August issue should Submissions for July/August issue should Submissions for July/August issue should Submissions for July/August issue should 
be given to the editor by  July 7.  be given to the editor by  July 7.  be given to the editor by  July 7.  be given to the editor by  July 7.      

GARDEN CLUB MEETING 
June 4, 7.00pm  

 Zion United Church of Christ 
15  Koenig   

      Focus on hosting a Flower Show 
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ARE YOU A WILLOW RIDGE RESIDENT WITH A BUSINESS THAT 
CAN SERVE YOUR NEIGHBORS AND YOU ARE LOOKING FOR A 

GREAT, INEXPENSIVE WAY TO ADVERTISE? 
 

In celebration of the Willow Ridge Civic Association’s  
We are offering 50% off the monthly rate to advertise in the 

Wind-In-The–Willows. 

Requirements are as follows: 
 

1.  You must be a first time advertiser in the Wind-In-The-Willows. 

2.  We require you purchase two months of advertising in the remaining 2014  calendar. 

3.  Ad copy to be provided by advertiser. 

4. One time only offer. 
 

RATES MAY BE FOUND ON OUR WEBSITE www.wrca.info    

PLEASE CONTACT:  Debbie Goetz @ 903-9126 OR dmom87@yahoo.com 

50505050THTHTHTH    ANNIVERSARYANNIVERSARYANNIVERSARYANNIVERSARY    

LandscapingLandscaping 

Lawn MaintenanceLawn Maintenance 

CleanupsCleanups 
Gutter CleaningGutter Cleaning 

Snow PlowingSnow Plowing 

WILLOW RIDGE LANDSCAPING & SNOWPLOWING, INC.WILLOW RIDGE LANDSCAPING & SNOWPLOWING, INC.  
20 MANOR OAK DRIVE20 MANOR OAK DRIVE  

AMHERST, NY 14228AMHERST, NY 14228  
716.799.0835716.799.0835  

Tony Cangialosi, Owner and Willow Ridge ResidentTony Cangialosi, Owner and Willow Ridge Resident  
  

Servicing Willow Ridge and surrounding areas Residential and Commercial Servicing Willow Ridge and surrounding areas Residential and Commercial   
Property MaintenanceProperty Maintenance  

 

 

 Watch for email information from: 

 
COMING TO WILLOW RIDGE THIS SUMMER!COMING TO WILLOW RIDGE THIS SUMMER!COMING TO WILLOW RIDGE THIS SUMMER!COMING TO WILLOW RIDGE THIS SUMMER!    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   TENTATIVE DATE:  AUGUST 9TENTATIVE DATE:  AUGUST 9TENTATIVE DATE:  AUGUST 9TENTATIVE DATE:  AUGUST 9    
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Everything is in motion for this year’s community garage sale.  Ads will ap-

pear in the Buffalo News, Amherst Bee, and Facebook.  Maps will be avail-

able in front of Convenient and Willow Ridge Elementary.  If you wish to “put 

your sale on the  map,” (literally)  please call Joe Battaglia at 564-0737 and 

leave a message with your address.  If you will be posting signs, please take 

them down promptly after the sale.  Good luck buyers and sellers!    


